At A Town Board Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of October, 2006

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                               Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                               Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                             Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                             Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Sibyile Tulve, Town of Newburgh
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      New # 10.  Schedule Public Hearing for Special Districts

      New #11.  Professional Services for Filtration Study

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      Asked about #6 and what is it.  Councilwoman Greene explained that these are 

      delinquent sewer bond accounts that need to be transferred to the County and Town 

      Roll.

5.    Justice Court:  Hiring of Clerk to the Town Justice

      This is a request from Town Justice Richard Clarino to hire a full time Clerk to the 

      Town Justice.  He is recommending Christopher Serino, with a starting rate of $15.38 

      per hour to commence on October 23, 2006.  Town Justice Clarino read a lengthy 

      statement of Mr. Serino’s accomplishments.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative 

      Assistant, requests upon the Town Board’s approval, Mr. Serino needs to have the 

      fingerprint process completed. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to hire Christopher Serino as a full   

      time Clerk to the Town Justice at a rate of $15.38 per hour to commence on October 

      23, 2006, pending his fingerprint process being completed, seconded by Councilman 

      Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

6.    Receiver of Taxes:  Unpaid Sewer Bond Relevy

      This is a request from Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, to relevy Unpaid Sewer 

      Bonds for the 2006 year.  (See attached list for the breakdown of districts and 

      amounts.)  The total amount of the relevy is $116,893.51.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Relevying 

      Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessments in the amount of $116,893.51, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

7.    Animal Control:  “T” Account Withdrawal

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-93 

      Account to pay for veterinarian bills for the months of July and August in the amount 

      $517.30.  She would also like to utilize this account to pay for a box of feline 
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      leukemia / aids testing kits in the amount of $294.95.  The total amount is $914.19.  

      Councilman Woolsey feels these veterinarian bills are a little higher than normal but 

      will not hold up paying the vendor.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to utilize the T-93 account in the 

      amount of $914.19, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

8.    Recreation:  Resolution:  2006 Tree Planting Cost Share Grant

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation to approve the Resolution requesting funding from the New York State 

      Department of Environmental Conservation, Urban and Community Forestry 

      Program.  The grant will be 50% of matching in funds in the amount not to exceed 

      $7,500.00.  

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the Resolution Authorizing 

      Application for Grant Funding from the New York State Department of 

      Environmental Conservation, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

9.    Schedule Interviews:  Zoning Board of Appeals, Ethics Board and Recreation  

 Advisory Board 

Supervisor Booth explained that we have various opening on three of our Boards:  Zoning Board of Appeals, Ethics Board and the Recreation Advisory Board.  We would like to schedule interviews for the Zoning Board of Appeals for Wednesday, October 25, 2006 starting at 5:30 P.M.  For the other two Boards:  Ethics Board and 

Recreation Advisory Board we would like to schedule those interviews for November 1, 2006 starting at 5:30 P.M.  These interviews would be considered Special Meetings and will be advertised as such.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the above schedule of interviews, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Schedule Public Hearing for Special Districts

Supervisor Booth explained that we have to schedule a Public Hearing for Special Districts, which includes Sewer, Water, Lighting, Drainage, and Highway Improvement, for November 13, 2006 at 7:00 P.M.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule the Public Hearing for the Special Districts for November 13, 2006 at 7:00 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

11.   Professional Services for Filtration Study

 This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the proposal for Professional Services from Stearns and Wheler, LLC, in the amount of $43,000.00 for a Filtration Study of the Delaware Aqueduct Supply.  The Town has been required to operate under strict criteria for the raw water quality and finished water quality as part of the filtration avoidance conditions.  Due to the recent increases in disinfection byproducts in the Town water system and the increased New York City demand reducing travel time from the watershed to the Town’s Delaware Aqueduct tap; the Town is required to implement filtration of the Delaware Aqueduct Supply.  Councilwoman Greene asked what the target date was and Supervisor Booth said they are suppose to start December 15, 2006 and the completion date should be one hundred twenty calendar days from that date. (See attached proposal for specifics)
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the proposal from Stearns and Wheler in the amount of $43,000.00 for professional services, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 

12.   Public Hearing:  2007 General & Highway Fund Budgets
      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the proper postings and 

      advertisements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said they have been met.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing at 7:24   

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Supervisor Booth explained that the General Fund for 2007 would be $4.67 per 

      $1,000.00, which is an increase of $.17 or 3.8% proposed increase.  The Highway 

      Fund will be $3.72 per $1,000.00, which is an increase of $.14 or 3.9% proposed 

      increase.  For the General Fund we are looking at appropriations of $17,268,497.00, 

      with estimated revenues of $8,441,990.00.  We are looking to appropriate in our fund 

      balance, $2,378,717.00, with a tax levy of $6,447,790.00.  In comparison to 2006, 

      with an appropriation of  $16,055,540.00, with an estimated revenue of $7,526,093.00 

      and an appropriated fund balance of $2,388,686.00, with a tax levy of $6,140,760.00.  

      For the Highway Fund we are looking to appropriate $5,689,034.00, with estimated 

      revenues of $359,00.00 and appropriated fund balance of $193,894.00, with a tax 

      levy of $5,136,140.00.  

      The tapes for this meeting will be saved for specific public comments on the budget.

      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown 

      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      Patricia Williams / Meadow Hill

      Eleanor Doderer / Winona Lake

      Ed Bailey / Highway Department (copy of statement part of minutes)

      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

      Patricia Williams / Meadow Hill

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 8:00 P.M., to recess the Public 

      Hearing until November 13, 2006, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woodsy – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

13.   Announcement and Other Presentations  

Supervisor Booth read into the minutes the Halloween Proclamation. (See attached.)

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday, November 4, 2006 from 9:00 am until 12:00 pm.

Councilwoman Elizabeth Greene announced with great pleasure that she attended, Thursday night, a dinner sponsored by St. Luke’s / Cornwall Hospital 2006 Life Saving Award.  She was so proud to sit there and have the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corp. recognized for four particular incidents.  The people were there whose lives saved by the Ambulance Corp.  It was such an honor to have the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corp cited for the four saves.  Also honored were the Cronomer Valley Fire Department, Good Will Fire Department, Coldenham Fire Department, Middlehope Fire Department and the Plattekill Fire Department.   Councilwoman Greene announced that a phase was said at the dinner, which struck her as an absolute truth: “Volunteers are the world to those who need them.”  

Councilman Piaquadio announced that this past Saturday evening he attended the retirement dinner for Conrad Hanson, who has been a Town Police Officer for the past thirty years.  This Town Board made October 14, 2006, Conrad Hanson Day.  
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Officer Hanson served in the Vietnam War and also the conflict in Iraq in 1992 and again last year.

14.   Public Comment

Helena Guinta / Colden Park

Prior to her coming to the meeting tonight, she received a telephone call and immediately after drove up to the Colden Park Sewer District.  There is raw sewage geysering out of the manhole to the left in the woods.  It hasn’t rained in a while so it shouldn’t be coming out of the manhole.  Mrs. Gonyea took pictures.  Supervisor Booth asked if this was called in and she said one of the neighbors called the Police, who came out and they also called the DEC and left a message.  The sewer issue has been going on for the past three years she has been coming to these meetings and something needs to be done now.  PLEASE FIX IT NOW!  We are past having to sell the land.  It is past having to decide how we are going to fund the repairs.  We need to have it fixed now, and then we can worry about how it is going to be funded.  For fifty some odd years, the people in Colden Park have been paying bonds, that are still not paid off because someone screwed that up.  We also pay our water taxes.  We seem to be paying at least six times more than anyone else in this Town.  It is a hazard to our health.  It is very costly when we need the trucks to come in and pump the sewer.  They tear up the roads, which then tears up the sewer pipes.  We keep paying fines to the DEC.  All that money is coming out of the Colden Park Sewer District.  We seem to fine the money for all these repairs but we can’t find the money for the major work that needs to be done.  

Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

The problem is on the old Crawford property on the Town’s line.  At 6:00 P.M., we called to the Police Department and Officer Eugene Suarez refused to take a report of the sewer problem but did come to the scene.  We called the DEC, got no answer but got a recording saying if this is an emergency call and all we received was an answering machine.  We left a message and we haven’t received a call back yet.  The geysers are about eight inches high, with sludge all over the place.  They walked in it.  People in this room have heard her say over and over again, that you still do not believe that they have a problem in Colden Park.  This needs to be fixed.  Supervisor Booth said as soon as the meeting is over they will follow up on this.  Upon a conversation with a resident a few houses up from the geyser, Officer Suarez said he would call someone.  She doesn’t know what she will be going back home to.  The Engineer is ill but wait until he comes in tomorrow.  Supervisor Booth said this has nothing to do with the Engineer.  Mrs. Gonyea said she hopes he does come to the site because at least he listens.  Supervisor Booth said he will make sure our crew is there and Mrs. Gonyea said a crew that has two less than they had a year ago.  Mrs. Gonyea asked if the Board was listening to her and Supervisor Booth and Councilwoman Greene said they were.   

Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

Shocked to hear the report that Mrs. Gonyea and Mrs. Guinta gave tonight.  She is shocked that the Town does not seem to have their priorities straight.  .

Shocked at the amount of the Legal Costs the Town has incurred.

Voiced her concern of not coming to the meetings recently because she is the President of SPARC and has been very busy with Stewart Airport.

The Town is fighting a brief that was filed by the people who are opposed to the Marketplace project.  They feel it is poorly planned and will be a problem for the Town.  The brief itself is in support of a request from Save Open Space and the brief also names the Town Planning Board as defendants.  The request is to have an independent consultant walk that land to flush out the environmental impact study.  She is offended that if the Planning Board holds itself up to be impartial and if the Town Board holds itself up to be impartial, that you are not permitting an independent consultant to go on those lands to check for wetlands, possible 
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endangered species, and the general topography of the site.  There is approximately 110 acres of land that is forested and if cleared would be devastating all by itself. Those people live in the vicinity of that project, they have a right to know what is out there.  

Voiced her concern over the Resolution that was passed tonight authorizing the funds for a study of a filtration plant.  There was a public notice in the Times Herald Record on October 13, 2006 from the Department of Health in Albany.  This notice said that unless the Town of Newburgh straightens out certain problems with their Water Department there will be the need for a further filtration plant.  It doesn’t say you must have a filtration plant.  Furthermore this advises the public that the public has a right to request a Public Hearing in this matter.  The title of this article is “Opportunity for Public Hearing intention to rescind filtration avoidance for Delaware Aqueduct Supply, Town of Newburgh.”  She first realized there was something wrong when she received a notice in the mail from the Water Department, which wasn’t dated and she had to call Jim Corbett to find out when he sent the notices out, that there were problems with our water supply.  Since then she has found out that there has been several enforcement problems over a number of years.  This would be an opportunity for the public to request a public hearing.  The question at hand then would be whether or not there will be an additional filtration plant.  She is sure if there is an additional filtration plant we are looking at thousands if not millions of dollars.  She received an anonymous phone call about this article.  This week she and others will be writing a letter, for which there is a fourteen-day window, requesting a public hearing.  Also your study for whatever thousands, goes by very casually by this Board, and should be held off until after we have the public hearing.  

There are three very important things in this Town: sewage, water and air quality, which are all tied into traffic.  It’s nice that you are having a opening at Chadwick Lake Park but one of the things that is mentioned in this notice is that there may need to improvements to such things as the watershed.  You are busy turning the watershed into a recreation area.  That may not be the wisest thing.  The basics – water, sewer, air quality and traffic should be the main concerns of this Town Board and that is where the money should be directed.

Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

Asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, if he has heard from the Attorney General’s Office.  Mr. Taylor said he received a reply from the Assistant Attorney General and she advised that the time frame for their opinion is approximately one month.  She asked for additional information, which was forwarded to her, and basically once she prepares her opinion, it then moves up through the ranks.  Mr. Spitzer reviews all opinions before they are released.

Received a call from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor about a meeting for October 24, 2006 at 10:00 am but Mr. Quinn needs to have it clarified if the meeting will be taking place.

Jay Cappola / Orange Lake

(See attached statement.)  Supervisor Booth said he will notify Police Chief Charles Kehoe and ask him to schedule an appointment with you about the situation presented.

Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

Why is he getting someone from New York State Division of Codes as opposed to a Town of Newburgh Code Compliance Officer?  Councilman Piaquadio said he spoke to Mr. Canfield and he was told that by bringing someone from NYS, who oversees our department, they can see if there is a violation(s) that our local people aren’t picking up.  Mr. Quinn asked why is Ernie Bello, who originally passed his home which now has eight violations, would be coming back to do another inspection.  Councilman Piaquadio doesn’t know for sure but you asked for this inspection and that is probably why they asked him to come back. 
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Collette Drouin / Town of Newburgh    

Voiced her concern about the matter Mr. Cappola brought and wanted to thank the Board and the Orange Lake Homeowners Association for listening to their problem.  

Patricia Williams / Meadow Hill

Asked when the interviews are for the Zoning Board of Appeals, Recreation Advisory Board and the Ethics Board?  Supervisor Booth said that the Zoning Board will be on October 25, 2006 and the other two on November 1, 2006.

Asked if someone from the Water Department could go to Patton Road and Ambassador Drive because there has been water in the road recently and it hasn’t rained in a while.  Supervisor Booth said he will notify the Water Department.

Adjournment

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of October 16, 2006 at 8:30 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerkas asked for H
